

September 17, 2021

Governor Ron Desantis The Capitol, Suite 209 400 South Monroe Street Tallahassee, Florida 32399

Re: Resignation - Circuit Court Judge, Seventeenth Judicial Circuit

Dear Governor Desantis,

Please accept this letter as my notice of resignation as a Circuit Court Judge in the Seventeenth Judicial Circuit effective today September 17, 2021. Since my appointment in 2018, I have been blessed to serve the great State of Florida and the citizens of Broward County. I am appreciative for the confidence, trust and responsibility you and Senator Scott have bestowed upon me.

When my father came to the United States from Colombia in the early Seventies, he never could have imagined his daughter would one day be a Circuit Court Judge and live the American Dream. My service to the Judiciary has been a dream come true indeed, and I am fortunate to have had the opportunity to serve the Seventeenth Judicial Circuit.

My decision to resign was not one that I embarked upon lightly but one of necessity for my family. I am grateful to my colleagues, the legal community and the citizens of Broward County for embracing me with open arms and tirelessly supporting me.

Sincerely,

Tarlika Nunez- Navarro

cc:

General Counsel James Uthmeier Chief Judge Jack Tuter, Seventeenth Judicial Circuit Chief Justice Charles Canady, Florida Supreme Court